Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 2021 Parishes of St Ann's and Holy Angels

January 30-31, 2021

Sat. 4:00PM Vigil (SA) +Robert Surprenant Sun. 8:00AM (SA) +Shirley A. Rabideau 10:00AM (HA) +David Bosley

February 01-05, 2021

Mon. 8:00AM (HA) +Christal Lefave
Tues. 8:00AM (SA) +Louis Nieves
Weds No Mass Scheduled
Thurs 8:00AM (SA) +Harold I. Prevo
Fri. 8:00AM (HA) +Gerald "Jerry" Sequin, Jr.

February 06-07, 2021

Sat. 4:00PM Vigil (SA) +Joanna Pelkey
Sun. 8:00AM (SA) +Donald LaPierre
10:00AM (HA) +Gabriel Boire

Giving Report

St. Ann's: \$2,031.00 **Holy Angels:** \$2,330.00

Sanctuary Candle: (SA) +Francis & Priscilla Menard

(HA)

Religious Education News: Those who have registered will receive a mailing from the Religious Education Department next week. Please let us know if we can be of assistance.

-I wanted to thank all of you who have been helping to sanitize the church following Masses. Those who stay to help in this way make it a lot easier for preparing for the next Mass. Thank you.

TO REPORT ABUSE (important occasional bulletin item) If you have a complaint of suspected misconduct involving diocesan clergy, religious, employees or volunteers, contact Victims Assistance Coordinator, Terrianne Yanulavich, Ph.D., LMHC 5050 Route 374, Merrill, NY 12955: terrianneyanulavich@yahoo.com, Phone: 518-651-2267 days; 518-569-0612 evenings; or Father Christopher Carrara, the Episcopal Vicar for Clergy; ccarrara@rcdonv.org, Phone: 315-393-2920 ext. 1340. If you have a complaint or suspected sexual abuse or related misconduct by the bishops, contact the Catholic Bishop Abuse Reporting Service at 800-276-1562 or www.ReportBishopAbuse.org.

A Thought On Patience

"Patience serves as a protection against wrongs as clothes do against cold. For it you put on more clothes, as the cold increases it will have less power to hurt you. So in like manner you must grow in patience when you meet with great wrongs, and they will then be powerless to vex your mind."

"Leonardo da Vince"

These are difficult times and we Catholics are in the midst of a "perfect storm". Covid19 keeps many from Mass, secular thinking is rampant in our government, and all of us lament scandal in the church. With Lent upon us, I remind you that our faith is not about these things but about a relationship with Jesus and seeking Him alone. Be strong and put aside those things which could be added to the list to keep you away from a healthy relationship with God. You are in my prayers.

Silent Fundraising Continues

Thank you very much if you have sent us an envelope with a donation for "silent fundraising" because we are unable to have breakfasts, dinners or any other means of fundraising because of the Corona Virus. We continue to accept such donations and are extremely grateful for your generosity. **Collected to date:**

St. Ann's: 1,675.00 Holy Angels: 2,205.00